Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.15pm, 19th September 2016, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.

PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Sandie Rosser, Clare Bath, John Harrison, Philippa Hill-John, Brynmor Jones, Graham Thomas Sara Pickard, Jeanette Troughton, Wynford Ellis Owen & Chris James
ALSO PRESENT: -
County Councillor 
Gavin Hill-John (Pentyrch & GYG) 
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors
Nikki Howard & Christine Priday

NB:  Due to a mix-up, the intended and advertised venue of GYG Village Hall was locked upon arrival and attendees had to revert to the Council Offices, Pentyrch, to hold the meeting.

77
Police Matters
There were no members of the Police present.  The Clerk advised that he had spoken to PC Willis last week who had promised an attendance.  The Chairman asked members if they had any issues they wished to raise and he initiated a discussion regarding the PACT meetings.  The Chairman expressed his disappointment at the uncertainty that appeared to surround the PACT meetings in Creigiau.  He had heard, anecdotally, that Creigiau & Pentyrch would merge PACT meetings, alternating between villages. He had also heard that Pentyrch would continue to have a PACT meeting and Creigiau would have a ‘cuppa with a copper’.  The Clerk advised members that following a query from Cllr Howard last week regarding PACT meetings, he had contacted PC Willis and Mike Colley, the Chairman of Pentyrch NW, and had been advised that the PNW meeting was to be held at the same time as the PACT meeting in the Lewis Arms, Pentyrch, on Wednesday 14th September.  PC Willis had wanted to separate the bi-monthly PACT meetings from the monthly PNW meetings, but acceded to the point made by Mike Colley that this would result in a non-attendance at PACT meetings, which were only well attended because they coincided with the PNW meetings.  PC Willis also told the Clerk that it was intended to hold drop-in surgeries in Creigiau in the same way as they did in St Fagans, although this had not yet been set-up.  The Clerk advised that he had communicated these issues to Cllr Howard.  It was felt that the communications between the Police and the community were very poor at this time, despite assurances that matters would improve.  Both County Councillors agreed to make enquiries and the Clerk was asked to contact the new Inspector to advise her of the Council’s concerns.  Clerk to arrange  
78
County Council Matters 
Cllr Graham Thomas referred to the successful ‘Say No’ demonstration that had taken place at Creigiau Recreation Ground on Sunday 11th September, which had generated a lot of publicity and was headline Welsh news on that Sunday evening.  He thanked Colin Belward for his assistance in opening the pavilion and the help provided.  He went on to advise members that the Quarry planning application will be considered by CCC Planning Committee on 26th October in a separate meeting dedicated to this issue.  He and Cty Cllr Hill-John had successfully persuaded the Committee to make a site visit on 19th October and they would also visit the Goitre Fach site, near Rhydlafar, at the same time.  A public exhibition of the planning application had been held in both Pentyrch, at the Council offices on 13th September, and at the Church Hall, Creigiau, on 18th September.  The attendance had been steady to both events.  Cty Cllr Hill-John made the point that residents should be continued to be encouraged to send their objections as they will be accepted up to the date of the Committee meeting.  He also added that Deb Hunt’s idea to extend the leaflets to Groes Faen had been very successful.  Cllr Graham Thomas also advised that one suggestion emanating from the public exhibition was to create boards with ‘Say No to Creigiau Quarry’ written on them which could then be displayed outside each house on Heol Pant y Gored.  This was discussed by members and it was agreed that Council would support this initiative financially and also pay the cost of the leaflets distributed.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Graham Thomas went on to discuss the amended plans in respect of Junction 33 and the need for the PCC to respond to the planning amendment with their own objections.  He acknowledged that the PCC were part of the NWCG, and they had already submitted their objections, but felt that, as the development was in our area, the PCC should also submit a separate objection.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Gavin Hill-John then went on to advise members that the Police had successfully used drones in an operation to counter off-road motor bikes.  His other concern was the level of dog-fouling on the roads and pavements which, because it was not being reported to CCC, was not considered to be a problem by them.  A local man had made a video of the problem.  He went on to advise that CCC is re-shaping its Neighbourhood Team to look after the ‘street scene’ which will include dog fouling, litter and street lighting, although not fly-tipping.  The CCC officer in charge would be Matt Wakelam who was well-known to PCC members from his work on School Lane.  In response to a query Cllr Gavin Hill-John advised that the School Lane project was nearly complete and that there were one or two minor issues to be resolved before the work was finalised.
The Chairman thanked Cllr Gavin Hill-John for his contribution and Cllr Hill-John left the meeting. 
79
Public Session 
There were three members of the public present, Colin Belward, Arthur Cook and Chris Norey, all members of CRAMC.  The Clerk had circulated, with the supplementary Clerk’s report, details of CRAMC’s response following the EGM.  Colin Belward stated that CRAMC had been charged with making an offer in relation to the CRAMC contribution in relation to the grass cutting contract and also to produce costings relating to the proposed reduction in the cost of the grass cutting schedule.  He had spoken to James who, at this juncture, does not want to quote until the current contractor has either completed or finishes his contract with the PCC.  Nevertheless, CRAMC have looked at the grass cutting contract and propose that the Cricket Club takes over responsibility for the entire cricket outfield from the contractor, thus reducing the contract from 20,000 sq.m down to 10,000 sq.m.  In addition if the frequency of cuts was reduced from 31 to 25 cuts per season and advice was taken on independently looking at the cost of verti-draining, fertilising, weed killer etc., it was felt that the contract could be substantially reduced, by at least a third and possibly up to a half.  The preferred route by CRAMC to achieve this was Option One as shown, namely, an agreement with the PCC to amend the MoU and review it annually; a payment of £1,200 per year by CRAMC towards the cost of the grass cutting contract; CRAMC continuing to maintain the Pavilion; work on facility improvements and finalise a lease to allow for fund applications.  Colin Belward concluded by asking the PCC to help CRAMC achieve these goals in order that the future plans for the recreation Ground could be achieved.  This generated a discussion.
Cllr Owen stated he was happy to go with the proposal and give a period of grace to CRAMC of 4 – 5 years to achieve their ambitions, although did not feel that an annual review of the MoU was necessary.  Colin Belward added that this would enable accumulative funding to commence, which was necessary to improve the facilities.  Cllr Stuart Thomas confirmed that the PCC had held off from issuing an invoice for the 2015/16 season, which would have amounted to about £2,400.  Cllr James commented that CRAMC had appeared to have been rejuvenated and was better organising a very well-used facility.  He agreed with Cllr Owen that CRAMC needed support to help them along and felt that what was done was in the past and it was necessary to look to the future.  Cllr Harrison pointed out that all three villages needed a standard of leisure and sports facilities and within the PCC area were three different scenarios of achieving this goal.  He felt that CRAMC were trying hard.  Cllr James felt that the PCC should give CRAMC the running start they needed and Cllr Owen said that there was an opportunity and a moral responsibility and added that the PCC should go with the vision and the money should follow and not vice versa.
Cllr Owen proposed that CRAMC would pay £1,200 towards the grass cutting contract as shown in Option 1, starting with the invoice in respect of the financial year 2015/16.  This was seconded by Cllr James and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Owen further proposed a period of 4 years grace on the MoU and the contribution to the grass cutting would remain at £1,200 for this period, during which arrangements could be made to review the MoU and also the grass cutting contract.  This was also seconded by Cllr James and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange
The Clerk suggested in the first instance that he speak to the Contractor on a personal basis to see what arrangements could be made that would be acceptable to all.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Colin Belward advised this would now enable CRAMC to follow-up on the lease and thanked Councillors for their decisions.  All three members of CRAMC then left the meeting.

80
Matters Arising from the Public Session 
There were no other matters arising.
81
To consider a Village Plan
Cllr Howard was not present and the Chairman proposed that the issue be deferred to the next meeting.  This was agreed.
82
To receive the Minutes of the Extraordinary General Meeting held on 18th July 2016
The minutes were proposed by Cllr Hill-John, seconded by Cllr Rosser and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.  
83
Matters Arising
The Chairman felt that all issues had now been addressed in the Public session and this was agreed.

84
To receive the Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 18th July 2016

The minutes were proposed by Cllr Harrison, seconded by Cllr Hill-John and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.  
85
Matters Arising
Paragraph 67 (Paragraph 37)
Cllr Harrison referred to the problems with Police attendance at last year’s Remembrance Day Service and the road closures.  The Clerk advised that he would arrange the road closure through CCC and advise the Police. 

Paragraph 69.2

The Chairman asked about the Charter with CCC.  The Clerk advised that he had received two responses from Lisvane CC and Radyr & Morganstown CC advising that they would be interested in arranging a meeting of the Councils to meet the new monitoring officer.  Cllr Graham Thomas advised that he would find out who the new monitoring officer was and provide details for the Clerk.

Paragraph 69.4

The Chairman again complained about the state of the noticeboards and a discussion ensued.  It was agreed that the Admin assistant, Mrs Deb Hunt, would periodically check all the noticeboards to ensure they were neat and tidy.  Clerk to arrange
86
To receive the Minutes of the Web-site Committee Meeting held on 8th August 2016
The minutes were proposed by Cllr Troughton, seconded by Cllr Owen and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.  
87
Matters Arising

The Clerk advised members that he had emailed Shaun Pinney twice since the meeting reminding him of his promise to provide a copy of his re-designed web-site for councillors to consider, but he had not received a reply.  Cllr Owen stated that he would ring Shaun Pinney and establish what problem was preventing this from happening.
88
Clerk’s Report
88.1

Grants
The Clerk advised that no grant applications had been received despite recurring entries in the Community Links.  Cllr Hill-John suggested supplementing this with a circulation via social media.  Clerk to arrange
88.2

Financial Regulations 2016
The Clerk advised the Council that he had compared the old and new Regulations and had circulated Councillors on 17th August the details for their information and consideration.  He had highlighted in green any deletions from the previous Regulations and, any additions were highlighted in yellow; whilst the two instances where this Council’s practice differed from the recommendations were highlighted in blue.  Councillor Harrison proposed adoption of the new Regulations; this was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.  Council also agreed that the new Regulations would be circulated to Councillors as an attachment rather than as a hard copy and they would also be placed on the web-site. Finally Councillors agreed with the Clerk the issue regarding a corporate credit/debit card, in order to ensure best value when purchasing items required by the Council, and asked the Clerk to investigate further how this may be achieved.  Clerk to arrange
88.3

Proposed Base Station at Blaen Bielly Farm, Mountain Road, Pentyrch.
The Clerk reminded members of the letter received from Clarke telecom and circulated to members on 31st August.  Councillors agreed in principle that additional base stations were needed to provide better mobile phone signals and had no objections to the proposal although noted no planning application had yet been made.  The Clerk was asked to respond appropriately.  Clerk to arrange
88.4

Creigiau Quarry ~ Proposals by Tarmac for Four Passing Places on Heol Pant y Gored
The Clerk advised members that he had prepared a response for sending to CCC (Planning) in relation to the four passing places proposed which had been circulated on 1st September 2016.  He was indebted to Sian Hughes of the ‘Stop the Quarry’ group for sending him details of the fourteen points that had been agreed within the group.  The Chairman stated that he wished to make changes to the response.  He referred to paragraph 10, specifically pointing out that the section of Heol Pant y Gored, from the quarry entrance to the farm, was a registered PSV route and was not solely used by Creigiau Travel.  He stated that the 136 bus used it coming from Pentyrch to Creigiau and other coach companies such as Ferris coaches also used the road.  The Clerk pointed out that Creigiau Travel, being based on Station Road, was the main user of this section of Heol Pant y Gored but nevertheless agreed to amend the paragraph to reflect the fact that other bus companies also used this part of the road.  The Chairman also took issue with paragraph 11 over the reference to two fatalities, as they were not relevant to the use of HGVs on the road.  The Clerk pointed out that the incidence of injury accidents, including fatalities, was higher on rural roads than on motorways or ‘A’ roads and that the increased use of large HGVs on rural roads, not designed for their use, would only diminish the safety issues associated with rural roads.  There was a discussion around this point and it was agreed that the Clerk would amend the phraseology of the paragraph.  The Chairman went on to state that he felt that passing places would only be suitable if in place as a temporary nature.  He felt that passing places would only be acceptable if the proposal was for months rather than years and what was needed was a solution that would be appropriate for the next 20 plus years that the quarry would be operating.  The Chairman also pointed out that this section of Heol Pant y Gored Road was one of four arterial roads leading into Creigiau which, although a village at the moment with around 1000 houses, would be turning into a town of 3,700 dwellings, when the developments planned for north and south of the A.4119 at Creigiau come to fruition.  Heol Pant y Gored will be the only direct access to the A.470 and will become a major road.  He felt that mention should be made in the response of the expansion of the village and the impact on the infrastructure.  There was a general discussion regarding this and it was agreed to amend the response to reflect these points.  The Clerk was asked to circulate the amended letter as soon as possible with a deadline for comments in order that it can be submitted as soon as possible.  Clerk to arrange

88.5

External Audit of the Council Accounts 2015/16
The Clerk advised members that the final report of the external auditor BDO had been received and the Annual Return has been endorsed as being completed in accordance with proper practice and no matters have come to their attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met.  However one matter that did not affect their opinion was contained in their report.  The report referred to the Minutes submitted to the External Auditor for audit purposes, showing that certain decisions and actions required to be made by Council in relation to financial issues, have been carried out correctly.  However the Minutes submitted should have contained the initials, on each page, of the person signing the Minutes.  Whilst a relatively minor point the Clerk advised that he would ensure that his successor was aware.  It was also required that a Minute is made of the completed Annual Return being presented to the Council; the details of the audit opinion; any issues arising and an action plan to deal with the issues arising where necessary.  The notice of the conclusion of the audit had been displayed in the Council Noticeboard for the required 14 days and also on the website.  Clerk to arrange

88.6

Bank Account Interest
The Clerk advised that the recent reduction in the bank rate from 0.5% to 0.25% has meant that interest on business accounts has been drastically reduced.  Nevertheless, the Clerk will make such transfers between accounts as is necessary to obtain the best interest rate, whilst still retaining the accessibility to PCC funds.  
88.7

Council Offices, 1 Penuel Road, Pentyrch
The Clerk advised Council that he had discovered damp in the hall of the Council Offices and the plaster and wall paper has been, both, compromised and damaged.  It was unclear where the source of the damp penetration was and it would require examination by an expert to locate the problem and assess the cost for a solution.  Council agreed that the Clerk should instruct a surveyor/builder to assess the extent of the problem and the likely cost.    Clerk to arrange
88.8

Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL)
The Clerk explained the email received from Helen Williams, CCC (Planning) regarding the preparation of a CIL Charging Schedule for examination and which was circulated to all members on 12th September 2016.  A draft Charging Schedule had been prepared and could be viewed on the link provided.  The Clerk pointed out that on Page 9 of the Schedule it was proposed CIL Rates on developments of over 500 houses would be zero rated.  This generated a lively discussion and Cllr Harrison felt that the public should be made aware of what was happening.  It was pointed out that the NWCG had already circulated a response with regard to the CIL consultation.  Cllr Graham Thomas advised that Simon Gilbert, CCC, had indicated that he would happily meet on a one to one basis with Councillors to discuss CIL, in view of the cancellation of the planned course.  The Chairman and Vice-Chairman, Cllrs Stuart Thomas and John Harrison, agreed to meet Simon Gilbert and report back to the next meeting and develop a response to the CIL.  
88.9

Clerk’s Post Vacancy
The Clerk advised Council that he had sent out 45 Application packs and received 9 completed application forms.  He recommended that Council should decide in advance which members of the Staffing Committee would undertake the roles of short-listing and interviews, so that he could prepare all the necessary paperwork, in good time. Cllr Hill-John confirmed that she had previous HR experience and emphasised that the selection panel and interviewers needed to be consistent insofar as they should always be the same persons involved.   Cllr Owen felt that the panel should consist of an odd number either 3 or 5 although the Clerk felt that 5 persons on a panel could be considered oppressive.  The Chairman arranged, with the three members of the Staffing Committee present, that the short-listing wold take place on Tuesday 27th September at 7pm in the Council offices.  Clerk to arrange
89
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £22,086.75 and receipts of £2,544.43 were recorded for July and August 2016.  Acceptance of the figures was proposed by Cllr Owen; seconded by Cllr Troughton and agreed by all.  
90
Planning Applications
There were 12 planning applications to consider.  Cllr Graham Thomas declared an interest and left the room
a) 16/01684/DCH ~ 100 Parc y Fro, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
b) 16/01674/DCH ~ Ty Wennol, Heol-y-Parc, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments. 

c) 16/01664/DCH ~ The White House, Main Road, Gwaelod-y-Garth.  Already decided and refused.
d) 16/01778/DCH ~ Pen-y-Lan House, Star Lane, Capel Llanilltern.  Already decided and granted. 

e) 16/01824/DCH ~ 18, Parc-y-Fro, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
f) 16/01866/DCH ~ Pen-y-Lan Cottage, Star Lane, Capel Llanilltern.  No adverse comments.
g) 16/01913/DCH ~ 47, Parc Castell-y-Mynach, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
h) 16/02033/MNR ~ Plot 1, Holdings Lane, Capel Llanilltern.  No adverse comments.
i) 16/01943/DCH ~ 15, Bronhaul, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
j) 16/02067/DCH ~ 21, Ffordd yr Afon, Gwaelod-y-Garth.  No adverse comments
k) 16/02097/MNR ~ The Barns south of Elm Cottage, Heol-y-Parc, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.

l) 16/02057/MNR ~ Barns at Castell y Mynach Farm, Heol Y Parc, Pentyrch.  Cllr Troughton recalled that this had been subject to an enforcement order and queried what had happened.  The Clerk was asked to enquire further with the case officer and make any objections consistent with the previous applications.  Clerk to arrange
91
Correspondence

There were no issues with the correspondence recorded.
92
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Cllr
	Report
	Action Taken

	20.7.16
	Stuart Thomas
	At the junction of the A4419 and Cardiff Road, Creigiau, the vegetation on the east side of Cardiff Road is n ow so great that traffic turning right on to the A.4119 towards Llantrisant, cannot see traffic approaching from the left around the sharp bend unless they are halfway across the carriageway.  This is extremely dangerous and the vegetation needs to be cut back as soon as possible.  Would you please advise CCC?
	Email to c2C

	22.7.16
	Nikki Howard
	Residents are complaining again that the post office is not following its contracted hours of opening. Can I suggest that we keep a log which can then be sent to the Post Office Services?

Friday 22 July 2016 - 2.10pm. Post Office closed.  No notice indicating why post office closed.
	Logged as Incident No. 1

	25.7.16
	Nikki Howard
	I have attached a screen shot from the Radyr Community website, giving details of changes to Radyr station. Has anyone provided PCC with this information, considering that CCC were quick to point out in their LDP that Radyr Station was our 'local' station?  Too late now, but it would have been a valuable addition to the Community Link.
	Circulated to all Councillors

	25.7.16
	Nikki Howard
	I have been asked to find out why a number of the rubbish bins on Ffordd Dinefwr, Creigiau, have disappeared. Apparently at least 4 have gone walkabouts.  Please could we find out from CCC if they have taken them and if so, when they will be replaced?  I would hate to think that their removal was part of a cost cutting exercise, as we have a hard enough job as it is persuading people to bag and bin rubbish.
	Email to C2C

	3.8.16
	Chris Priday
	The Japanese Knotweed has returned on both sides of the road at the junction of Bronllwyn and Mountain Road, Pentyrch.  The land in question is owned by Cardiff County Council and they need to treat this reoccurrence of the Japanese Knotweed as soon as possible.
	Email to C2C

	4.8.16
	Stuart Thomas
	There is a dangerous branch hanging off a tree on the north side of Station Road, Creigiau, between the entrance to Creigiau travel and the entrance to the Creigiau Rec at the junction with Heol Pant y Gored.  This tree branch could easily smash the window of one of the coaches or lorries that travel along this road.  Could you please advise CCC as a matter of urgency to attend to this issue of road safety.
	Email to C2C

	15.8.16
	Sandie Rosser
	There is a 30 mile limit sign on the left hand side of Main Road, GYG, coming down from Pentyrch, on a lamp-post just before Heol Berry, which is secured with yellow tape.  Is this a temporary sign or are CCC planning to secure it in the normal way?
	Email to C2C

	15.8.16
	Sandie Rosser
	There is a large wooden sign on the triangle piece of land, at the junction of Heol Goch and Main Road, advertising "Jack's Restaurant, which has been there for many years (without planning permission - I believe) and which is now in a broken and dilapidated condition.  This is not an attractive sight to the entrance of our village.  Could you please ascertain who can remove it?
	Removed by CMO

	16.8.16
	Chris Priday
	The infamous pot-hole adjacent to the Rhydlafar estate off Church Road has raised (!) its ugly head again.  This time it appears to be further out into the road and is virtually unavoidable.  Please can you ask CCC to effect a more permanent and enduring repair?
	Email to C2C

	16.8.16
	Chris Priday
	The footpath between Pantglas and Church Lane, Pentyrch, (leading to the Kings Arms) is getting overgrown with weeds and the steps are difficult to negotiate as the overgrowth from one of the houses has completely hidden the hand rail.  Please can you ask the maintenance officers if they could clear the path of all obstructions?
	CMO advised to inspect and report back as lane is CCC adopted highway


	18.8.16
	Nikki Howard
	I am becoming increasingly concerned that very few Community Councillors appear to have contacted CCC to oppose the creating of 4 new passing places on Heol Pant Y Gored, Creigiau.  For those residents who do not live in Creigiau, I would ask you to consider the implications of commuter traffic taking alternative routes through your villages, to avoid the gridlock which will inevitably occur at Robin Hill, if this proposal is accepted.  If you have not already done so, I would urge you to read the link below and contact Planning to share your comments. Although the Planning page states that the pubic consultation has now closed, I have an email from James Clements confirming that comments/objections will still be accepted up to the day the Committee meets. 

http://www.stopcreigiauquarry.com/uncategorized/13-reasons-to-say-no-to-new-passing-places/
If anyone needs further info I would be happy to try and help.
	Circulated to all Councillors by Cllr Howard.

	22.8.16
	Nikki Howard
	The meeting in County Hall [on 19.8.16] was depressing.   Only 6 Community Councillors attended and, apparently, when the same presentation was offered to County Councillors, only 4 out of 70+ attended.  The news with regard to CIL is very depressing.  CCC are proposing that only developments of less than 500 homes will be eligible to access CIL, which therefore excludes the whole of NW Cardiff. Planning want us to believe that we will be given a fair share of S.106 resources, but of course it will be needs lead.  Think we can safely say that we will get nothing.  Simon Gilbert was quick to point out that an audit of need is currently taking place within departments, so they can establish priority needs.  None of the Community councillors present were aware of any contact with departments as yet and we did have a little dig over the Charter.  I pressed him on whether the departments would include Community owned assets when doing assessments.  It was a bit like nailing jelly to a wall in getting an answer.  I gave the example of Memorial Park where they might think there had been an upgrade so no further funding was warranted.  Hopefully I will have read the 102 page document by the time of our next PCC meeting.
	For information

	5.9.16
	Nikki Howard
	Please can you arrange for the metal kissing gate at the far edge of the field opposite Parc Y Felin and Parc Castell Y Mynach to be made safe? The gate is at the entrance to the wooded area and I believe PCC arranged for it to be repaired a few years ago.
	CMO Advised.

	12.9.16
	Nikki Howard
	Please can you find out when lamp post No 13 on Tynant Road will be repaired? It was damaged by a speeding car ploughing into it over two weeks ago. Since it is located on the bend of the road where dog walkers, such as myself, cross into the fields, it is missed now the mornings are getting darker.
	Email to C2C

	14.9.16
	Nikki
	Facebook residents are asking whether PCC were notified of Heol Goch being shut today for tree work to be completed. Suffice to say they are not very happy about the lack of information which has caused considerable disruption, especially to those relying on public buses. Can you confirm that CCC followed the Charter please?
	Email response from Clerk to all Councillors

	15.9.19
	Graham Thomas
	I would like to report a series of deep pot holes on Tynant Road in Creigiau between the first entrance of Little Mill and Smokey Cot. These pot holes are right up against the left edge of the road as you head out of Creigiau, but as the road is so narrow you can't avoid hitting them when pulling to the side to let another vehicle pass by.
	Email to C2C

	19.9.16
	Jeanette Troughton
	There is an issue that has arisen on the Redrow Site at the top of Heol Goch, Pentyrch where Redrow have landscaped the eastern edge of the site, removed trees and there is Japanese Knotweed growing at the location.  Both Redrow and the land-owner to the east of the site should be made aware as the presence of Japanese knotweed can prevent mortgages being granted.
	Clerk to arrange

	19.9.16
	Chris James
	The park benches around the playing fields at Gwaelod y Garth are in a very poor condition and need refurbishing.  Could you please report it to CCC as the playing fields are in their ownership.
	Clerk to arrange

	19.9.16
	Chris James
	The fencing surrounding the children’s play area at Gwaelod y garth playing fields is in a very poor condition and temporary fencing that has been erected is not deterring dogs from gaining access to the play area.  In addition the metal gate, also meant to keep dogs out does not shut properly and needs mending.  Please inform CCC.
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.10 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
PAGE  
7
PCC Council Minutes – Sept 2016

